
434 Western Avenue  •  Toledo, Ohio 43609 
PHONE (419) 243-1829  •  FAX (419) 241-9642 

www.iccatdarby.org  •  nicole@iccatdarby.org 

Pastor: Reverend Monsignor Christopher P. Vasko, JCD, Ph.D. 
Weekend Associate: Reverend Rudi Schwarzkopf, OSFS 

Deacon: Thomas S. Carone 
Deacon: David E. Smith 

Pastoral Emergencies Only 419-243-6031 

Parish Staff for IC 
Bookkeeper ...............................Helen Yensz 
Administrative Assistant .......Nicole Magana 
Custodian ......................................................  
Sacristan .............................. Walter Schlegel 
Organist ......................................... Jim Burns 

Eucharistic Liturgies 
Saturday 4:00 pm @ IC 
Sunday 11:00 am @ IC 
Tuesday 9:00 am @ IC 
 
Immaculate Conception Outreach 
Director  Natalie Fisher 
1102 Broadway   419-243-1819 

All Are Welcome! A Member of Blessed Teresa of Calcutta Deanery 

T he Immaculate Conception Church of Darby 



Dear People of God,

At the recent quarterly Deans Meeting with the Bishop, an important topic came up which deserves 

mention in the parish: namely, normative behaviors during Mass. What we do during the celebration of the   

Eucharist is supposed to follow the normative regulations of the General Instruction of the Roman Missal 

(GIRM) as adjusted for our American culture by the Conference of Bishops. Here are a few of them which   

deserve special attention:

Before the Mass begins – the GIRM asks that we enter quietly so those praying can do so without a lot of      

distraction. That means visiting at the back should be done quietly, especially once the rosary devotion,        

exposition or any other devotion has begun.

During Mass -- the GIRM asks that we pay attention to the various actions, songs, and prayers of the Mass and 

not visit with our neighbors or read the bulletin. Responses should be bold; those nearby ought to be able to tell 

we’re actually involved in the prayers of the mass.

At Communion – the GIRM asks that we offer veneration to the real presence by bowing before we accept the 

real presence. Too often that bow is done to the back of the person ahead of us. It should not be; rather, we 

ought to bow respectfully before the Eucharist itself. We need not feel rushed or hurried to get this action out of 

the way; the Distributor will wait for us.

At Communion – the GIRM asks that we ordinarily take the real presence in our hands, not on the tongue (the 

practice of communion on the tongue arose during the Middle Ages when people came over to Mass directly 

from the field or stable and had not washed their hands). The left palm should rest on the right until the real 

presence has been placed on the open palm and then the right hand should take the real presence and bring it to 

our lips.

At Communion – The Conference of Bishops has forbidden the use of intinction (dipping the host in the        

Precious Blood), even with a paten because far too many people rush things and the Precious Blood drips on the 

floor.

At Communion – the GIRM and the Holy Fathers since St. John Paul II have asked that we approach the       

Eucharistic Minister standing and do not kneel to receive the real presence in order to prevent the person behind 

us tripping and falling on top of us.

For further refinement of any of these behaviors and actions, please look up the General Instruction of 

the Roman Missal on the Vatican web page.

The Sacrament of Baptism is regularly celebrated during or after the Eucharistic Liturgy. Registered 
parishioners are asked to arrange for the Baptismal Preparation Class and the Liturgical Celebration by calling the Parish Office.

RCIA is the process of growing in your faith and love of God. Weekly       
gatherings take place from September until Easter.  If you are interested in learning about Catholicism and joining us please call the 
church @ 419-243-1829. 

The Sacrament of Penance is celebrated at 3:30 p.m. on Saturday at IC, 9:30 a.m. at HSP and 10:30 a.m. at IC every 
Sunday or by appointment.

Anyone planning to be married must contact the parish at least six months in advance. The exact date and time of 
your wedding should not be determined until after consultation with a priest or deacon. If either party has previously been civilly or 
religiously married, the Presider is not permitted to set a date for the wedding without resolving the previous marriage.

When a parishioner is admitted to the hospital, nursing home, or confined to home because of age 
or infirmity, please call the Parish Office. Parishioners are ready to visit and to bring Holy Communion. When one is seriously ill, the 
healing Presence of the Lord should be requested in the Sacrament of the Sick.

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



IMMACULATE CONCEPTION                               
TOLEDO, OHIO January 7, 2024

CALENDAR

January 6-14, 2024

Hello!
Welcome to Immaculate Conception, 
where all are truly made a welcome part 
of our parish family, whether in        
Ministry, Service, or Leadership. Here, 
all are God’s children, their dignity as 
God’s own affirmed and celebrated. If 
you are interested in becoming a        
parishioner, please call the parish office 
at (419)243-1829. You can also find 
registration forms for new parishioners 
on the visitor’s stand at the back of the 
church or online at www.iccatdarb .or . 
We hope to see you again soon!                         

Sat. 3:30 pm       Immaculate Conception Confessions 
4:00 pm       Immaculate Conception Mass      

Msgr. Chris
Intention: Mary Ann Oess

Sun. 8:00 am       Historic St. Patrick Mass 
Msgr. Chris

9:30 am       Historic St. Patrick Confessions                                                                               
10:00 am     Historic St. Patrick Mass         

Fr. Rudi 
10:30 am     Immaculate Conception Confessions                      
11:00 am     Immaculate Conception 

Msgr. Chris
Intention: Sharon Steele

Tue. 9:10 am       IC Weekday Mass

Wed. 5:30 pm       HSP Weekday Mass 

Sat. 3:30 pm       Immaculate Conception Confessions 
4:00 pm       Immaculate Conception Mass      

Msgr. Chris
Intention: Alexina Parker

Sun. 8:00 am       Historic St. Patrick Mass 
Msgr. Chris

9:30 am       Historic St. Patrick Confessions                                                                               
10:00 am     Historic St. Patrick Mass         

Msgr. Chris 
10:30 am     Immaculate Conception Confessions                      
11:00 am     Immaculate Conception 

Fr. Rudi
Intention: Kathleen Schumann

Immaculate Conception

Finance Committee Parish Council
Bill Carroll Linda Garcia
John Madigan         John Madigan
Fred Mahaney Fred Mahaney 
Tom Meagher Barb Marquis
Mike Young Louann Meagher

Mary Jo Pilcher
Judy Westmeyer

We continue to update/add to our parish data base. Even if you think we have your correct information, please fill out the 
information below and put it in the offering basket or drop off at the office.

Name ____________________________________________________  Phone #___________________________________

Address _________________________________________________  E-mail ____________________________________

Birthday___________________________________________  Anniversary_______________________________________

Tear here

Upcoming Events

January 7 The Epiphany of The Lord

January 14 Finance Committee Meeting after Mass

January 18 Parish Council Meeting @ 6:30 pm

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



WELCOME TO  IMMACULATE CONCEPTION CHURCH

“THE DARBY”

STEWARDSHIP REPORT
July 1, 2023- June 30, 2024

Together Let Us Pray

Deacon Tom, James Laberdee, Louis Laberdee, Charlene Laberdee, 
Wally Ibarra, Donald McManus, Janet Hickey, Barb Marquis, Pam Clark, 

Pat Rivito, Gary Bieczko, Wendy Wehrmeister, Dave Wehrmeister, 
Ernie Taegele, Marcia Kardos, Zenaida Cannon, Jessica Mendez, 

Judy Place, Jan Schiel, Otto Steele, Nick Decair, Marcos & Angie Revilla, 
Alexandra Hernandez,Nicole Magaña, Terry Lynn Byersmith,

Connie Fonseca & family, Denise W., Sheryl Doggett, Jesus & Caroline P., 
Ruth  Esparza, Lucy Jaso, Donna Haynes, Jane, Oliver Hernandez, 

Adam B., Lupe & Lola Fonseca, 
Sister Lawrence, Pam Clark, Liliana Parga, 
Emiliano Padilla, Rodrigo Padilla, Dakota, 

Mary Bodi, Josaria Manzanarez, Alonso Pratt

Pray For Those Serving Our 
Country

Capt. Brian Wood, Army 
STGSN Joshua J. Teneyck
Major Jeremy A. Schiel, Army
Major Ryan A Schiel, Army 
SSG Acea Hindbaugh, Army 
SN Trevor Smith, Navy
SGT Monique Losoya, Army 
SPC Elijah Hindbaugh, Army
Vincent Caraccio, Army Reserves
1SG Charles Hindbaugh,II
SSG Joseph Malagon
SGT Jasmine Hindbaugh
LCPL Carlos Negrin III, Marines
AO Alicia Negrin, Navy
PVT Damian Cutcher

Happy Birthday!

1/6 Aaron Brodbeck
Anahsty Ballard
Scott Luce
Richard Hernandez

1/7 Alexandria Gonzalez
Judy Schwind

1/8 Christina Vasquez-Guerrero

1/10 Estella Cervantes

1/11 Bigette Bartko-Martin

1/12 David Green

Hap  Anniversary!

OUTREACH CENTER

Tuesdays 9:00 am - 11:30 pm
*For donation drop off only 

Wednesdays  10:00 am - 1:00 pm
*Pantry 

LAST WEEK YTD
Families served 85 1,293

Donations needed: food items, household items (dishes, utensils, 
gadgets), grocery bags (the ones you brought your groceries 
home in)

LAST WEEK YEAR TO DATE

Goal $    2,116.00 $  110,000.00 
Sat. Loose $       $      9,789.00
Sat. Env. $       $    16,497.00
Sun. Loose $       $      9,083.00
Sun. Env. $    $    28,380.00
Actual $    $    61,344.00
Over/(Under) $       $   (48,656.00)

Preservation $   $      6,000.00
General Repair $         $      1,297.00
Candles $        $         457.00
Holiday Flowers            $ 
First Offering $ 

Due to the holidays 
and bulletin 

deadlines the 
stewardship report 
will be updated in 
the next bulletin.

Thank you for your 
understanding! 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



IMMACULATE CONCEPTION CHURCH
SCHEDULE & ANNOUNCEMENTS

Is anyone interested in signing up to be 
part of a schedule to take up the offertory 

gifts? If you are interested, please see 
Barb Marquis or contact the office to be 

put in contact with her. 

Welcome back from the holidays! 

CCD continues on Tuesday evenings at 6 pm. The 
driveway door is open for access to the study room.

RCIA, renamed ORIC, continues on 
Wednesdays at 6 pm. Anyone else interested in 
completing Sacraments, or learning about our 

Catholic faith?

Minister/Lector Schedule

January 6-7, 2024
The Epiphany of The Lord

Sanctuary Lamp

January 7 (available)

January 14 (available)

January 21 (available)

Altar Flowers

January 7 (available)

January 14 (available)

January 21 (available)

1st Reading Isaiah 60:1-6

2nd Reading Ephesians 3:2-3a, 5-6

Gospel Reading Matthew 2:1-12

Lector Saturday: Dan Streeter

Sunday: Mike Young

Eucharistic   
Ministers 

Saturday: Becky Crabtree
John Madigan

Sunday:  Barb Marquis
Fred Mahaney

Children’s Liturgy is back! 

Eucharistic Ministers & Lectors
Those that receive a paper copy of the 

schedule may pick up their copy from the 
counter in the Chapel.

January 13-14, 2024
The Second Sunday in Ordinary Time

1st Reading 1 Samuel 3:3b-10,19

2nd Reading 1Corinthians 6:13c-15a, 17-20

Gospel Reading John 1:35-42

Lector Saturday: Becky Crabtree

Sunday: Larry Widmer

Eucharistic   
Ministers 

Saturday: Mary Jo Pilcher
Mary Jo Robinson

Sunday:  Brenda Degener
Dave Degener

Children’s Liturgy is back! 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

Immaculate Conception is pleased 
to provide a free opportunity for 
parishioners, their families, and 

friends. If you haven’t signed up, 
here’s the information. 

 

To subscribe: 
1. Go to https://
signup.formed.org/ 

2. Enter parish zip code: 43604  
3. (Historic St. Patrick) 

4. Enter your name and email  
address. You’re in! 

 

After you signup, download the 
FORMED app by searching 

“FORMED Catholic” in your app 
store.  

Snow Emergency 
 

Whenever a county/city within the 
Diocese of  Toledo is placed under 
a Level 3 Snow Emergency during 
which all roadways are closed to 
non-emergency personnel, the  
Catholic Churches within that  

geographic region will  
cancel the scheduled Saturday  

Vigil, Sunday, or Holy Day  
Masses. Roman Catholics in that 
region, therefore, are dispensed 

from the obligation to attend Mass. 
If Masses are cancelled, Catholics 

are encouraged to participate in 
Holy Mass via television, radio or 

internet, making a spiritual  
Communion. When Mass is  
cancelled, all other diocesan,  
parish, or school events in the  

geographic area are also cancelled. 

Who Are Associates? 
Associates are lay women and men who promise 
to live their lives, both personal and professional, 
with the charism, spirit, and mission of the Sisters 

of Notre Dame as a significant part of who they are and what they do.  
The Associate relationship is one of mutuality: 

Associates bring the congregation the gift of immersion in another 
whole dimension of life. They bring new expressions of our charism. 

They bring a new passion and appreciation for the charism and spirit of 
the congregation. The Sisters of Notre Dame bring Associates the lived 
experience of a long-standing spiritual tradition that has withstood the 

test of time and has given direction to many seekers.  
The Sisters and the Associates inspire, challenge, and stretch one  

another. They are a gift to each other.  
Unlike vowed mothers, Associates do not take vows, vote or participate 

in the governance of the congregation. Their commitment has no  
canonical binding power, between Associates and the Sisters of Notre 

Dame there is no mutual financial or legal responsibility.  
Associates do share in spiritual opportunities for prayer, retreats,  

workshops, Bible groups of faith sharing experiences and other outreach 
activities in helping the needy and people who are marginalized.  

If and when you feel that God is calling you to participate in the Sisters 
of Notre Dame Associate Program for the preparation of making a  

commitment or covenant,  please contact Sr. France Marie Penwell at  
fpenwell@sndusa.org as soon as possible.  

Classes begin in January, the Sisters of Notre Dame Center,  
5900 Davis Rd, Whitehouse, once a month on Saturday from 9:30 AM 

until 11:30 AM. So, from January until June are classes, in July  
Candidate and Companion get together to share, then a day retreat is  
celebrated in August. In September the Candidates will make their  

Covenant during Mass at the Sisters of Notre Dame Center,  
5900 Davis Rd, Whitehouse.  

Have 
you 

moved?  
 

Have you  
gotten a new 

phone number?  
 

If yes, contact 
Nicole! 

Remember to pray for all those suffering from 
war and persecution during this time in the 

middle east and continuing in Ukraine. Let’s 
pray for our brothers and sisters in foreign lands who 

do not know peace.  

With your 
help Outreach 

was able to 
help 40 families in 

need this Christmas!  

Your 2024 
envelopes 
are ready 

for pickup! You can find 
them in the vestibule. 

As hospitality makes its return, we kindly ask 
that you clean up any mess you may have after 

enjoying your food.  
Thank you for your understanding! 

FREE AT-HOME COVID-19 
TESTS  

This Fall, every U.S. household can 
again place an order to receive four more free 

COVID-19 rapid tests delivered directly to their 
home. Order at: https://special.usps.com/testkits. 

Need help placing an order for your at-⁠home 
tests? Call  

1-800-232-0233 (TTY 1-888-720-7489).  

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com
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